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Introduction  
 

Welcome to this month’s issue of the electronic newsletter of the Institute for Defence and Security 
Studies NSW, the aim of which is to provide members, stakeholders, and other interested parties up 
to date news of our latest activities and events as well as selective information on defence issues.   
 
There is no charge to receive this newsletter electronically and recipients are not required to be a 
member of the Institute.  Invite your colleagues to receive this newsletter by going to the newsletter 
page on the Institute’s website http://www.rusinsw.org.au/Newsletter  where they can register their 
email contact details. 
 

Message from our new President 
 
I am writing to advise you that at the Institute’s Annual General Meeting held on 26 September 2016, 
the special resolutions aimed at modernising our constitution and incorporating changes flowing 
from formation of our new national body were endorsed.  As a result, the Institute’s full name is now 
the “Royal United Services Institute for Defence and Security Studies, New South Wales, 
Incorporated”, and in its shortened form, “The Institute for Defence and Security Studies NSW”.   
 
In addition, at the Annual General Meeting, I was endorsed to replace David Leece as President of 
the Institute.  Regrettably, David has not been well for some time, had a major operation on 11 
October 2016 and is now home recuperating.  David has been tireless over several decades in the 
work that he has performed for the Institute and we hope that he will be back in the ‘saddle’ shortly. 
 
In this newsletter, we highlight some very interesting, informative and high quality speakers to round 
out our lunchtime lectures for 2016.  We would like to maximise attendance at these lectures.  You 
will not be disappointed. 
 
Also, we will be holding our Christmas lunch on 6 December at the Victoria Barracks Officers Mess. 
Pre-registration is essential so contact Theo Fox on (02) 9393 2325 (Mondays & Tuesdays) or by 
email: office@rusinsw.org.au 
 
Regards  
Paul Irving 
President 

 
Latest News  

Minister Payne Signs Military Training Agreement with Singapore 
The Minister for Defence, the Hon Marise Payne, and her counterpart Singapore Minister for Defence 
Dr Ng Eng Hen signed a Memorandum of Understanding Concerning Military Training And Training 
Area Development In Australia on 13 October.  The signing took place during the visit of Singapore 
Prime Minister Lee Hsien Loong and his delegation to Australia.  The Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU) delivers a framework to implement increased Singapore Armed Forces unilateral Army 
training in Australia. 
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The MOU sets the conditions for upgrading 
the Shoalwater Bay Training Area and 
Townsville Field Training Area to deliver 
enhanced training outcomes for both the 
Singapore Armed Forces and the ADF.  Up to 
14,000 Singapore Armed Forces personnel 
will conduct unilateral Army training in 
Australia for up to 18 weeks per year, almost 
trebling current arrangements. 
 
Singapore’s training presence will begin to 
increase next year. Currently up to 6600 
Singapore personnel conduct training in 
Australia every year and this will double by 
2021.  
 
Minister Payne said the MOU reflected Australia’s close defence relationship with Singapore, based 
on practical cooperation.  “This will bring us closer as Defence partners and generate significant local 
economic activity over the next 25 years.”  The MOU delivers a key outcome from the exchange of 
letters on the Australia-Singapore Comprehensive Strategic Partnership, signed by Prime Minister 
Turnbull and Prime Minister Lee on 4 May 2016. 

Minister Payne Visits Townsville with Singapore Defence Minister Dr Ng 
 
The Minister for Defence, the Hon Marise Payne and her counterpart Singapore Minister for Defence 
Dr Ng Eng Hen visited Townsville on 14 October and met with local government and business leaders. 
 
Minister Payne and Dr Ng received a briefing on plans to accommodate the increased training 
activity, which includes the upgrading of the Townsville Field and Shoalwater Bay Training Areas.  Key 
community stakeholders were also briefed on the implementation of the MOU.  As part of the MOU, 
priority will be given to local businesses around Townsville Field and Shoalwater Bay Training Areas, 
in support of both the phases of development and the ongoing training activities, boosting regional 
jobs and growth.  Defence anticipates that there will be local opportunities in the construction, 
logistics support, retail and tourism sectors. 
 
About $2 billion will be invested in the training areas to support the increased training activity over 
the next decade.  Defence will engage with community groups next month and will appoint a 
dedicated community liaison officer in QLD to ensure business and the community receive timely 
updates on the implementation.  Singapore’s training presence will begin to increase from 2017 and 
demand for support services and opportunities for local businesses will expand. 
 

Minister Payne meets with US officials to highlight strength of relationship 
 
The Minister for Defence, the Hon Marise Payne, met on the 7 October with the US Secretary of 
Defense, Ash Carter, in Washington DC, to reaffirm the strength of the Australia–US alliance and to 
discuss opportunities to further deepen cooperation.  Minister Payne said the meeting was an 
important opportunity to reinforce the strength of Australia–US Defence alliance.  “Our alliance with 
the US is based upon shared values and common perceptions of regional and global developments. 
“Australia and the US share the conviction that a stable, rules based global order is central to 
regional peace and prosperity.  “We will broaden and deepen our alliance including through 
continued support of the rebalance of US military forces to our region,” Minister Payne said. 
 

The Minister for Defence, the Hon Marise Payne, and her counterpart 
Singapore Minister for Defence Dr Ng Eng Hen, chat with Mayor of Townsville, 
Councillor Jenny Hill at the North Queensland Club in Townsville during a 
stakeholders meeting discuss the implementation of increased Singapore 
Armed Forces unilateral Army training in Australia. 
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Minister Payne and Secretary Carter welcomed the in-principle finalisation of negotiations for US 
Force Posture Initiatives cost-sharing arrangements.  This agreement provides the way forward for 
the full implementation of the initiatives, in line with the March 2015 Force Posture Agreement. 
Minister Payne also reaffirmed Australia’s substantial military commitment to the US-led 
international coalition to combat Daesh, and discussed the importance of a longer-term political and 
military strategy to defeat this terrorist threat in Iraq and Syria. 
 

Cost Sharing Negotiations for US ς Australia Force Posture Initiatives in Northern Australia  
  
The Minister for Defence, the Hon Marise Payne, and United States Secretary of Defense Ash Carter 
welcomed the in-principle conclusion of cost-sharing negotiations for the Force Posture Initiatives in 
Washington DC, on 6 October.  “This marks an important milestone in the implementation of the 
Force Posture Initiatives, and ensures that our approach to cost-sharing is well-considered and 
sustainable,” Minister Payne said.  Australia and the US will share the costs for more than $2 billion 
in infrastructure investment in northern Australia as well as the ongoing costs of the initiative over 
the 25 year life of the agreement. 
 
The Force Posture Initiatives in northern Australia are being implemented under the Force Posture 
Agreement signed at the 2014 Australia-United States Ministerial Meeting.  The initiatives seek to 
expand cooperation, increase opportunities for combined training and exercises, deepen the 
interoperability of our armed forces and provide opportunities for broader collaboration between 
Australia, the US and our partners in the Indo-Pacific.  “The Force Posture Initiatives are consistent 
with Australia’s long-standing strategic interests in supporting US engagement in our region in a 
manner that promotes regional security and stability,” Minister Payne said. 
 
Under the Force Posture Agreement, Australia and the US will continue to work towards having a US 
Marine Air-Ground Task Force of up to 2,500 personnel and equipment rotating through Australia. 
 

Institute News  
 
New Members   A special welcome is extended to the following new members:  Graeme Leslie Davis;   
Gregor Kirkham Bruce AM;  Robert Cartwright;  David Symon Wilkins;  Roger Charles Woodward. 
 
Deceased Members   It is with a deep sense of sadness that the passing of the following members is 
recorded:  Mr William McKinnon 
 

Upcoming Institute of Defence and Security Studies NSW Events  
 
Tuesday 25 October 2016  Chris Jenkins, Director and Chief Executive Officer Thales ς Subject: 
ά!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀƴ 5ŜŦŜƴŎŜ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅέ Chris Jenkins is a defence industry leader, a 
passionate believer in local skills, and a strong advocate for Australian 
engineering, technology, design and manufacturing. Focusing on delivering 
performance advantages for major defence and infrastructure customers, he 
has played a crucial role in transforming the company from five separate 
businesses into one of Australia’s largest suppliers and exporters of mission 
critical products and services.  
 
Sydney Mechanics’ School of Arts, Level 1 280 Pitt Street, Sydney – start time: 
1pm. Attendance fees: Members $10.00; Non-members $15.00. Pre-event registration is 
unnecessary. Tea/coffee is available before the lecture at no cost.  Sandwich lunch is also available 
  

Image source: Thales 
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from 12 noon (cost: $8.00), but it must be ordered through the office (9393 2325) by 2 pm on the day 
before the lecture. 
 
Tuesday 29 November 2016  Greg Sheridan, Foreign Editor, The Australian - "Sir Herman Black 

Lecture - 2016 the year in review."  
Greg Sheridan grew up in Sydney, attending Macquarie and Sydney 
Universities. He first worked at The Bulletin in 1979 before joining The 
Australian in 1984.  Greg has worked in Beijing, Washington and 
Canberra before becoming The Australian's foreign editor in 1992. Greg 
specialises in Asian politics and has written four books on this topic plus 

a book on Australian-US relations.  In the 2016 Queen's Birthday 
Honours List Mr Sheridan, was appointed an officer (AO) in the General Division of the Order of 
Australia for distinguished service to print media as a journalist and political commentator on foreign 
affairs and national security, and to Australia’s bilateral relationships. 
 
This will be held at Sydney Mechanics’ School of Arts, Level 1 280 Pitt Street, Sydney – start 1pm.  
Attendance fees: Members $10.00; Non-members $15.00. Pre-event registration is unnecessary.  
 
Tuesday 6 December 2016 at 12.30 pm to 1.00pm,  
Buffet Christmas Lunch, Victoria Barracks, Officers Mess., Paddington.  
Cost for the lunch of canapés, buffet, desert, table wines, coffee and 
cheese platter is $65. 
 
Bookings are essential through the Institute’s office on 9393 2325 or 
email: office@rusinsw.org.au    
 
Tuesday 13 December 2016  Professor Daniel Marston, Professor of Military Studies, ANU College 

of Asia and the Pacific.   Subject: "The return of Mars and Minerva: The Art of 
War and professional military education."  
Professor of Military Studies and Principal of the Military and Defence Studies 
Program at the Australian Command and Staff College, ANU College of Asia and the 
Pacific  
 
This will be held at Sydney Mechanics’ School of Arts, Level 1 280 Pitt Street, 
Sydney – start time: 1pm.    

 
 

Upcoming Events by other Organisations  
 
9th November 2016  Dr David Kilcullen USI ACT 2016 BLAMEY ORATION  
Subject: "The Dragon and the Snakes: Emerging and Future Security Threats in 
the Post-Cold War Order"   Start:  19:00  Location: Hotel Realm, Canberra    $95 
to RUSIDSS NSW Members      For information:   https://www.rusi.org.au/event-
2310813 
 
20 February – 18 March 2017, Institute member and battlefield guide, Dennis Weatherall, will be 
leading a Anglo/Zulu & Boer War Battlefield tour commencing in Johannesburg on 20 February 2017 
and concluding in Johannesburg on 18 March 2017.  The tour is heavily flavoured with Australian 
content and there will be an official unveiling of a memorial to those who perished in the battle at 
Leeuwkop by Dr Tony Stimson, grandson of Captain A E Norton DSO of the 4th SAIB.  Tour details, 
including daily itineraries and costs, can be viewed at:  https://battlefieldsoftheworld.com.au/anglo-
zulu-boer-war-journey/. Enquiries: Dennis Weatherall T: 02 9520 6023; M: 0428 280 536; E: 
dweatherall_eng@bigpond.com. 
 

Image Source: ANU 

Image source: Wikipedia 

Image source: abc.net.au 
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12–13 May 2017 – 2 Day Conference at Gallipoli Barracks Brisbane – War in the Sand Pit - 
Perspectives and Lessons from Australia’s War in Afghanistan and Iraq 2001-2014  
 
In the wake of al-Qaeda’s attacks on the United States in September 2001 Australia embarked on a 
military-led campaign in Afghanistan and Iraq.  But few, if any, envisaged it would turn out to be 
Australia’s longest war.  How did this happen?  This conference, drawing on key participants and 
decision makers, explores how it came about that between 2001 and 2014, over 50,000 members of 
the ADF fought in the Middle East Area of Operations.  A select group of key participants and 
decision makers in the events of that period are gathering together to place onto the public record 
different perspectives and responses to many questions for the benefit of history and scholarship. 
 
The conference includes speakers with first hand experience at the national, operational and tactical 
levels, including: Robert Hill, Ric Smith, Dan McDaniel, Mick Ryan, Chris Westwood, Anthony Rawlins, 
Peter Jones, Warren Jolly, Col Speedie, David Savage, Michael Crane, Mick Lehmann, Peter Daniel, 
Dan Marston, Garth Pratten, William Maley, Peter Leahy and John Blaxland.  Session chairs include 
Karen Middleton, Ben Roberts-Smith, John Cantwell, Jim Molan, Alan Ryan and Craig Stockings. 
 
For more information and to register for the Conference go to mhhv.org.au 
 

General Defence News  
 
2016 Rotation of United States Marines in Northern Australia comes to an end 
 
The 1,250 members of the 2016 Marine Rotational Force – Darwin (MRF-D) begun their homeward 
journey in October following a busy six months in Australia.  The Deputy Commander of Northern 
Command, Colonel Brian Bailey, CSC, said ADF personnel from the Top End and further afield have 
gained valuable knowledge from their bilateral training with the 2016 rotation of Marines. 
 
“This fifth rotation of Marines to Northern Australia marked several key milestones in the ongoing 
development of the US Force Posture Initiatives, which provides invaluable opportunities for 
Australia, the United States and indeed regional partners to effectively work together,” Colonel 
Bailey said.  “The 2016 rotation saw key engagement with the ADF in the Top End, but new 
milestones included the Marines participating in Exercise HAMEL, our largest Army training exercise. 
We also had a company of Marines embarking in HMAS Adelaide, one of the Navy’s newest 
amphibious ships, for a key sealift between Brisbane and Adelaide.  “These opportunities were 
invaluable in developing skills, knowledge and interoperability both in land warfare and amphibious 
environments,” he said. 
 
Most of the Marines came from the 1st Battalion, 1st Marine Regiment at Camp Pendleton in 
California and were accommodated at Robertson Barracks and Larrakeyah Barracks.  A detachment 
of four UH-1Y Venom ground support helicopters from Hawaii, participated in the rotation and were 
accommodated at RAAF Base Darwin.  Activities conducted by the Marines included bilateral training 
with the ADF, multilateral training with the defence forces of Australia, China, France and Japan.  For 
further information on the MRF-D Rotations, please visit https://www.defence.gov.au/usfpi 
 

19th Annual Australia-China Defence Strategic Dialogue 
 
Secretary of Defence, Mr Dennis Richardson, and Chief of the Defence Force, Air Chief Marshal Mark 
Binskin AC attended the annual Australia-China Defence Strategic Dialogue in Beijing, the People’s 
Republic of China, on 12 October.  The Dialogue was hosted by Chief of the Joint Staff Department of 
the People’s Liberation Army (PLA), General Fang Fenghui.  This year marked the 19th year of the 
annual Dialogue. 
 

http://www.mhhv.org.au/
http://www.defence.gov.au/usfpi
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Mr Richardson and Air Chief Marshal Binskin said the Dialogue is a key aspect of Australia’s defence 
engagement with China.  They said Australia was committed to working with China to ensure a 
strong, stable and prosperous region. 
 
During the discussions, both Mr Richardson and Air Chief Marshal Binskin also raised the importance 
of maintaining regional peace and stability including in the South China Sea and on the Korean 
Peninsula.  “We also highlighted that the ADF continues to operate globally and regionally in 
accordance with international law.”  Air Chief Marshal Binskin and Secretary Richardson’s program in 
China included a call on the Vice Chairman of the Central Military Commission, and visits to the 
Northern Theatre Command and the PLA Peacekeeping Training Centre. 
 

Over ten tonnes of WWII munitions destroyed on Operation Render Safe in the Solomon 
Islands 
 
Over 10 tonnes of World War II munitions have been destroyed during 
an ADF led multinational operation in the Solomon Islands.  Operation 
Render Safe that ran from 12 September–7 October 2016 removed 
explosive remnants of war, which continue to pose a potential danger 
to local communities across the South West Pacific.   
 
Commander of the Australian Contingent, Royal Australian Navy 
officer Commander Etienne Mulder said over 2500 individual 
munitions were found (18.7 tonnes total) in the waters and land 
around Honiara, the Russell Islands and Florida Group.  “People have 
come out of their homes, out of their gardens and as they see people 
from Render Safe walk past, they’ve actually handed them mortars, 
grenades, bullets and all sorts of other munitions,” he said. 

 
Over 180 personnel from Australia, New Zealand, Canada and the 
United Kingdom were involved in the operation partnered with 
members from the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force.  Commander 
Mulder said the operation was a success because of the direct input 
from the Solomon Islands community. 
 
Australia contributed two mine hunter vessels, HMA Ships Diamantina and Huon to the operation as 
well as explosive ordnance disposal specialists from the RAN and RAAF. 

 
Defence Exercises  
 

Exercise Bersama Lima 16 Officially Opens 
 
Exercise Bersama Lima 2016 (BL16) was officially opened on 6 October 
at Changi Naval Base, Singapore.  The combined joint military exercise 
runs until 21 October 2016 and involves the military forces from 
Australia, Malaysia, New Zealand, Singapore and the United Kingdom 
operating together under the Five Power Defence Arrangements.   
 
Commander Australian Contingent, Wing Commander Gregory Jervis, 

said “Bersama Lima incorporates a field training exercise for air, land 
and maritime forces, as well as live fire serials and staff officer training.  
It provides an opportunity for the ADF to conduct training within a 
multi-threat operational environment.  By planning, coordinating and 

Royal Australian Navy Clearance Diver 
Lieutenant Robert Kelly carries 
explosive remnants of war from the 
ocean to a collection on the beach at 
Hells Point during Operation Render 
Safe 2016 in the Solomon Islands. 

Royal Ausralian Air Force Aircraft 
Technician Corporal Rob Syder, part of 
the Townsville-based 38 Squadron, 
performs scheduled maintenance on an 
engine of the KA 350 King Air aircraft at 
Royal Malaysian Air Force Base 
Butterworth during Exercise Bersama 
Lima 16. 
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conducting complex joint procedures, ADF personnel are able to maintain their operational and 
tactical level capabilities.”   
 
Approximately 400 ADF personnel will participate in Exercise Bersama Lima 16, including the HMA 
Ships Warramunga and Yarra; an Australian Army Infantry Platoon from Rifle Company Butterworth; 
and RAAF personnel supporting 12 F/A-18A Hornet aircraft, an AP-3C Orion aircraft, an E-7A 
Wedgetail aircraft and a B350 King Air aircraft.  Chief of Joint Operations, Vice Admiral David 
Johnston, said it’s important to the ADF to maintain strong defence relationships with the Five Power 
Defence Arrangements’ nations.  
 

Exercise Pandaroo 16 conducted in NSW 

Australian and Chinese soldiers undertook two weeks of adventure training in NSW between 
Canberra and Sydney as part of Exercise Pandaroo that ran from 12-27 September 2016.  The 10 
participants were supported by a multinational team of up to 30 personnel during the exercise. 

Deputy Commander of the 2nd Division, Brigadier Damian Cantwell said the activity included a range 
of team building and resilience activities such as white water kayaking, mountain biking, climbing, 
caving and roping.  This is the second time the Australian Army has hosted Exercise Pandaroo and it 
marks an important milestone in Australia’s defence cooperation with China.  “The exercise shows 
that despite differences between countries we can continue to work productively to promote mutual 
trust and understanding.” he said. 

Fourteen ƴŀǾƛŜǎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ƛƴŀǳƎǳǊŀƭ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊǎΩ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
 
The Commander Australian Fleet, Rear Admiral Stuart Mayer hosted 14 of his counterparts or their 
representatives in Darwin for the inaugural Regional Commanders’ Conference held in September to 
discuss maritime security and interoperability in the Asia-Pacific.  The high level discussions between 
navies fostered international partnerships while sharing innovative approaches on how best to meet 
the challenges shared by all nations. 
 
The forum heard from leading strategists before discussing advances in unmanned systems, 
intentions for operations in shared sea lanes, and how navies collectively respond to piracy and 
smuggling activities across national boundaries.  Rear Admiral Mayer said while sharing ideas was an 
important part of the forum, the primary goal was to build trust among the 14 nations that attended.  
 
“The presentations have been particularly interesting, but the true success of the day can be 
measured by the conversations generated around the table,” he said.  “Rather than seeing these 
talks as purely an academic exchange, they are a means of starting a conversation about issues which 
have relevance worldwide.  The conversations are what are going to build understanding and forge 
relationships that provide regional stability to us all.” 
 
Australian academic and Asia Pacific expert, Professor Michael Wesley, opened the conference with a 
presentation on the shifting regional strategic order and contemporary regional issues.  Commander 
of the United States 7th Fleet, Vice Admiral Joseph Aucoin, followed with a talk on emerging trends of 
unmanned military systems.  Commander of the Philippines Fleet, Rear Admiral Bayani R Gaerlan, 
also addressed the gathering about his country’s response to the threat of piracy. 
 
This was the inaugural Regional Commanders’ Conference attached to Exercise KAKADU and will 
become a permanent feature in future years. 

 
  



8 

Page | 8 Official Newsletter of the Institute for Defence and Security Studies NSW, Inc 
ABN 80 724 654 162     www.rusinsw.org.au      office@rusinsw.org.au     Telephone: (02) 9393 2325     Fax: (02) 9393 3543 

 

Exercise KAKADU !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ǇǊŜƳƛŜǊ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƳŀǊƛǘƛƳŜ ŜȄŜǊŎƛǎŜ. 

Exercise KAKADU is the Royal Australian Navy’s 
premier international engagement activity, 
developing interoperability between nations in 
the maritime and air domains, and providing 
training opportunities for maritime security and 
surveillance.  The Exercise which ran from 12 – 
23 September 2016 involved 19 ships and 
submarines, 18 aircraft and more than 3000 
personnel from 19 Asia Pacific and Indian Ocean 
navies and air forces. 

The Commander Australian Fleet, Rear Admiral 
Mayer in officially launching the Exercise 
welcomed participating nations and said that 

“this exercise is important for forging relationships that build the trust on which we depend in times 
of crisis and in peace”. 

“KAKADU provides an opportunity to collaborate so that our combined forces can immediately 
respond at times that require the support of all nations.”  Ships, submarines and aircraft from 
Australia, Canada, France, Indonesia, Japan, Malaysia, Pakistan, Papua New Guinea, Singapore and 
the United States, with observers from Fiji, India, New Zealand, Philippines, Republic of Korea, 
Thailand, Timor Leste, Tonga and Vietnam have descended on Darwin to practise activities ranging 
from constabulary and surveillance scenarios to high-end maritime warfare in a combined 
environment. 

Exercise KAKADU included a harbour phase for planning and simulation, before moving into a sea 
phase where the ships and aircraft will divide into several multi-national task groups to exercise 
various scenarios, culminating in a task group versus task group “free play”. 

ADF assists flood affected communities across Australia 
 
ADF personnel filled and delivered more than 100,000 sandbags to 
support SA communities under threat from rising flood waters.  On 
1 October a C-17A transport aircraft delivered 60,000 sandbags to 
RAAF Base Edinburgh adding to the 40,000 sandbags provided the 
day before.  Personnel from the 7th Battalion Royal Australian 
Regiment then transported the sandbags to a State Emergency 
Services depot for distribution.  
 
Chief of the Defence Force, Air Chief Marshal Mark Binskin said 
around 120 Army and Air Force personnel contributed to flood 
relief efforts alongside locals and emergency service personnel at 
the request of the SA Government.  “The ADF prides itself on being 
able to help Australians when they need it most,” Air Chief Marshal 
Binskin said. 
 
In addition to the Army personnel on the ground in SA, members of 
5th Brigade remain in Forbes in central west NSW where a small 
team of Reserve soldiers are working with local emergency services to conduct route reconnaissance, 
transport personnel and sandbags and assist with additional planning.  “We will continue to assist 
those communities affected by the extreme weather conditions sweeping across southern Australia 
and we stand ready to provide additional support as required.” 

HMA Ships Warramunga and Success conduct a duel replenishment at 
sea with HMCS Vancouver in the Northern Australian 

RAAF Base Edinburgh personnel fill 
sandbags in the township of Two Wells 
South Australia to support with local flood 
relief efforts. 
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Defence Industry  
 

Speech by Minister for Defence Industry to the National Defense Industrial Association 
Conference  
 
On the 7 October 2016, the Minister for Defence Industry, the Hon Christopher Pyne MP, delivered a 
speech to a conference of the National Defense Industrial Association (NDIA), America’s leading 
Defense Industry Assocation promoting national security held in Washington.  The Introduction to 
the speech follows while the full speech can be accessed at  
http://www.minister.defence.gov.au/2016/10/07/minister-for-defence-industry-national-defense-
industrial-association-conference-speech/ 
 

άLǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 5ŜŦŜƴǎŜ LƴŘustrial 
Association Conference.  LΩƳ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ 5ŜŦŜƴŎŜ LƴŘǳǎǘǊȅ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ƛƴ 
AustraliŀΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ Χ we should focus on defence industry in 
Australia as much as we are focusing on defence in terms of operations 
and missions ...  {ƻ ΧƛǘΩǎ ƎƻƻŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ Řƻǿƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ 
the markers that will be my parameters as the defence industry minister. 
 
The Australian Government is putting Defence very much at the very 
centre of our policy agenda.  We not only want to guarantee our 
national security and ensure that Australia can play its part protecting 
peace in our own region; in Asia, the Pacific and the Indian Ocean. 
 

We also want to use Defence to underpin our economic prosperity, to put the skills and innovation 
that characterise our defence industries at work to form the basis of the smart, high-tech 
manufacturing of the twenty-first century.  To do this, the Australian Government is embarking on its 
largest ever renewal of our defence capability.  
 
We are making our largest ever investment in defence capability.  We are investing $195 billion 
Australian dollars across the decade from now until 2025-26, in building defence capability.  We will 
grow our Defence budget to two per cent of our gross domestic product from historic lows of 1.38 per 
cent under the previous Labor administration, the lowest since 1938. 
 
But we will only be successful in this ambitious effort if we work in partnership with our friends and 
allies.  And for Australia there is no more important bilateral defence relationship than our alliance 
with the United States.  I want to talk to you about our 2016 Defence White Paper and outline the 
Integrated Investment Plan and the Defence Industry Policy Statement, the two vehicles the 
Government intends to use to deliver the new Australian Defence Force capability. 
 
I want to leave you in no doubt of the scale of the opportunities that will be available to you; the 
opportunities for exports and, more importantly, partnerships with Australian industry. 
 

Restructure of ASC to support !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǎƘƛǇōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎŀǇŀōƛƭƛǘȅ 

The following restructure of ASC was announced by the Government on 11 October 2016 

άASC plays a crucial role as part of our naval shipbuilding, repair and maintenance industry.  To 
ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ōŜǎǘ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǎƘƛǇōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎŀǇŀōƛƭƛǘȅΣ 
the Government will separate ASC into three individual Government owned companies.  These three 
new companies will support the key capabilities of: 
ς Shipbuilding 
ς Submarine sustainment; and 

– Infrastructure. 

http://www.minister.defence.gov.au/2016/10/07/minister-for-defence-industry-national-defense-industrial-association-conference-speech/
http://www.minister.defence.gov.au/2016/10/07/minister-for-defence-industry-national-defense-industrial-association-conference-speech/
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The separation of ASC will deliver a more flexible approach to managing the investment required in 
ǎƘƛǇōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƛƴŦǊŀǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ Ŏƻƴǘƛƴǳƻǳǎ ǎƘƛǇōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ   
¢ƘŜ ƴŜǿ ǎǳōƳŀǊƛƴŜ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƛǇōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ !{/Ωǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
sustainment of the Collins Class submarines and finalisation of the Air Warfare Destroyers 
respectively. 
 
The creation of these three new companies follows a strategic review of ASC, which was conducted in 
2015. The review sought to identify the best possible corporate, capital and governance 
arrangements to help maximise the future success of ASC and the Australian naval shipbuilding 
industry.   It is important to note that the Government does not have a plan to privatise these three 
new companies. 
 
Work will begin immediately to separate ASC into the three new companies, with the full separation 
expected to be completed in 2017.  The Government will also enter into discussions with the South 
Australian Government on the future of the Common User Facility at Techport to ensure a cohesive 
approach in support of future naval projects. 
 
The Government recognises the significant value to our nation of a skilled naval shipbuilding 
workforce.  The Government is prepared to invest in the skills and knowledge base of the Australian 
naval ship building industry, and is prepared to commit to a long-term investment to make sure this 
important industry enjoys a sustainable future in Australia and that these critical skills are 
maintained.έ 

 
Combat System Integrator for Future Submarines 
 
On the 30 September, the Minister for Defence, Senator the Hon Marise Payne and the Minister for 
Defence Industry, the Hon Christopher Pyne MP announced that “Lockheed Martin Australia will be 
our Combat System Integrator to partner with Defence and DCNS to design and integrate the combat 
system of our Future Submarine, which meets our unique capability requirements.”  “By partnering 
with an Australian-based company with strong links to the United States we will ensure that we get 
the best Australian and US technology, while ensuring that our sensitive technology is protected.”   
 
Mr Pyne said Lockheed Martin Australia intends to team with other Australian companies to provide 
the local engineering capacity needed to support the program.  
 
“Lockheed Martin Australia’s involvement in the Future Submarine Program is likely to create around 
200 skilled Australian jobs during the design and build phases of the program.  “The 200 full time 
combat system integration jobs form part of around 2800 jobs associated with the broader Future 
Submarine Program Mr Pyne said.  “Lockheed Martin Australia will draw upon expertise from 
Lockheed Martin Mission Systems and Training, and General Dynamics – Electric Boat, both of which 
are based in the United States”. 
 
“Australian industry will be directly involved in the highly technical work of designing and integrating 
the combat system for the Future Submarine, further developing our own capability in this 
specialised area,” Minister Pyne said,  “This is another step towards building and harnessing the 
innovation potential of Australia’s defence industry, as outlined in our 2016 Defence Industry Policy 
Statement.”  Minister Payne and Minister Pyne acknowledged the quality of the proposals received 
from Lockheed Martin Australia and Raytheon Australia, which reflected the high standing of both 
companies, each of which is a significant partner to Defence in Australia. 
 
“Raytheon Australia will continue to provide critical in-service support for the Collins submarines,” 
Minister Payne said 
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International  
 
The following extract is from the message from Dr Karin von Hippel, the Director-General, RUSI, in 
the September 2016 Issue 82 of the Royal United Services Institute of Focus:  
 
ά¢ƘŜ ǘǊŀƎƛŎ ŎƛǾƛƭ ǿŀǊ ƛƴ {ȅǊƛŀ ǎƘƻǿǎ ƴƻ signs of abating, with another ceasefire collapsing in the last 
ǿŜŜƪΦ ¦{ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ ƻŦ {ǘŀǘŜ WƻƘƴ YŜǊǊȅ ŀŎŎǳǎŜŘ Ƙƛǎ wǳǎǎƛŀƴ ŎƻǳƴǘŜǊǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ΨǇŀǊŀƭƭŜƭ 
ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŜΩΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōƻƳōƛƴƎ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ƻŦ wǳǎǎƛŀ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ȅǊƛŀƴ ǊŜƎƛƳŜ ǘŀǊƎŜǘŜŘ ŎƛǾƛƭƛŀƴǎΣ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭǎ and 
a UN aid convoy, all during the supposed ceasefire. 
 
At RUSI, we have been commenting on recent events. I discussed the attacks on ../ wŀŘƛƻ пΩǎ Today 
programme, and on Channel 4 News. Justin Bronk analysed footage from the bombsite and found 
that Russian-made munitions were used, likely dropped from Russian Su-24s. Aniseh Bassiri Tabrizi 
examined the fraught relations between Iran and Turkey and warned how this will also impede peace 
talks.  
 
In neighbouring Iraq, government forces are getting ready for the long battle to recapture Mosul 
from ISIL. The Iraqi Foreign Minister spoke at RUSI discussing Ƙƛǎ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘΩǎ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ 
the terrorists out of the city. Even when ISIL is defeated in Mosul in Iraq and in Raqqa in Syria, the 
group will still pose a threat not just in the Middle East region, but further afield. ISIL is directing and 
inspiring attacks around the world ς notably in Europe and North America ς ŀƴŘ L{L[Ωǎ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ŀŦŦƛƭƛŀǘŜǎ 
also pose a threat to a number of countries. In an essay for Save the Children, I discuss how the UK 
could take the lead and work closely with the United States and other countries to stop the spread of 
ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊǊƻǊƛǎǘ ƛŘŜƻƭƻƎȅ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŀǘǘŀŎƪǎέ 
 

New Zealand Navy Chief hopes for Regular USN Port Visits  
 
In the USNI News Weekly Update for 09/28/2016, Sam LaGrone reported that after more than 30 
years, an American warship will enter a New Zealand port in November.  Rear Adm. John Martin the 
New Zealand Chief of Navy, said the visit in November of a U.S. warship for a naval review to mark 
the 75th anniversary of his service could be the start of more regular operations with the U.S. Navy. 
 
U.S. Navy ships stopped visiting New Zealand following the adoption of anti-nuclear legislation in 
1984 that banned ships armed with nuclear weapons or powered by nuclear reactors to visit the 
country.       The full report can be accessed through the USNI News Weekly Update for 09/28/2016. 

 
tƘƛƭƛǇǇƛƴŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ 5ǳǘŜǊǘŜΥ Ψ{ŜǊǾƛƴƎ bƻǘƛŎŜ bƻǿΩ ǘƻ /ŀƴŎŜƭ CǳǘǳǊŜ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ 9ȄŜǊŎƛǎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
U.S. 
 

In the USNI News Weekly Update for 10/05/2016 Sam LaGrone reported that the President of the 
Philippines said his country will stop military exercises with the U.S., according to local press reports.  
In an address in Vietnam, President Rodrigo Duterte told a collection of Filipinos his government 
would cease training with the U.S. following the upcoming PHIBEX 33 amphibious exercises off Luzon 
next month.  
 
“So I’m serving notice now to the Americans. I will maintain the military alliance, the RP-US pact, 
which our countries signed in the early 50s.  But I will establish new alliances for trade and 
commerce,” he said according to ABS-CBN News.  “And you are scheduled to hold war games, which 
China does not want.  I will serve notice to you now that this will be the last military exercise.  Jointly, 
[the] Philippines, the U.S.?  Last one.”  He also called for additional trade relations with China and 
Russia.  In addition, the Philippine Navy would not take part in South China Sea patrols Duterte said 
in an hour-long speech reporters described as, “profanity-laced.”   
In a statement to USNI News, a spokesman for the Office of the Secretary of Defense said,  

https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2frusi.org%2fin-the-news%2fkarin-von-hippel-latest-syria-peace-deal&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2frusi.org%2fin-the-news%2fkarin-von-hippel-latest-syria-peace-deal&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2frusi.org%2fin-the-news%2faleppo-siege-role-russia-and-us-syria&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2frusi.org%2fcommentary%2ffootage-indicates-russian-bomb-dropped-aleppo-un-aid-convoy&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2frusi.org%2fcommentary%2fsyrian-conflict-and-quirks-turkish%e2%80%93iranian-ties&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2frusi.org%2fevent%2fconversation-dr-ibrahim-al-jaafari-foreign-minister-republic-iraq&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://my.rusi.org/page.redir?target=http%3a%2f%2fwww.savethechildren.org.uk%2four-today-their-tomorrow-1-2&srcid=68430&srctid=1&erid=5514030&trid=9c50e7b7-7bc6-416e-9e75-5cf3075c0421
https://news.usni.org/2016/07/21/u-s-plans-send-destroyer-kiwi-port-call
https://news.usni.org/2016/07/21/u-s-plans-send-destroyer-kiwi-port-call
http://globalnation.inquirer.net/145669/2016-ph-us-war-games-will-be-the-last-duterte#ixzz4LZJD2Ywr
http://news.abs-cbn.com/news/09/28/16/duterte-2016-ph-us-military-exercises-will-be-the-last
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“We continue to focus on our broad relationship with the Philippines, and will work together in the 
many areas of mutual interest, including counterterrorism, to improve the livelihoods of the 
Philippine people and uphold our shared democratic values”.  “Our relationship with the Philippines 
is broad and our alliance is one of our most enduring and important relationships in the Asia Pacific 
region.  It has been a cornerstone of stability for over 70 years.  It is built on shared sacri ces for 
democracy and human rights and strong people-to-people and societal  es.  ” 
 
The full report can be accessed through the USNI News Weekly Update for 10/05/2016. 
 
About the Institute of Defence and Security Studies NSW 
 
Founded as the United Service Institution of New South Wales in 1888, the Institute of Defence and 
Security Studies NSW today is one of seven self-governing constituent bodies of the Royal United 
Services Institute of Defence and Security Australia Limited. 
 
The aim of the Institute is to promote informed debate on, and to improve public awareness and 
understanding of, defence and national security. To this end, the Institute:  
 
• educates the public about Australia’s defence and national security; 
• publishes a highly-respected professional journal; 
• provides a forum for the discussion of defence and security issue by conducting regular 

lectures, seminars conferences workshops and visits to defence and security establishments; 
• provide a professional development programs 
• operates a public library, specialising in defence and security literature dating from the late 

18th century to the current day; and 
• conducts social and networking functions for members. 
 
The Institute and the Ursula Davidson Library are on Level 20, Defence Plaza, 270 Pitt Street, Sydney 
– close to Town Hall and Museum railway stations.  Members and visitors are encouraged to use the 
facilities for reading or research.  Please contact the Office Manager at (02) 9393 2325 to arrange 
access to the Office.  
For additional information please visit our website at http://www.rusinsw.org.au 
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